
 

                                                                                  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter            20th May 2022 

 April 2021 

 

 

Headteacher Awards awarded on 13th May 2022 
 

Reception: The Reception Head Teacher awards this week are going to: 
Seth and Delilah for being so caring this week and helping take the bird we found in our 
EYFS garden to the vets. 

 
Year 1: The Headteacher awards this week went to Stella for fantastic effort in writing using her 

phonics sounds to spell and SPAG knowledge to create sentences and Samuel for working 
hard at editing his writing with Mrs Gardner. 

 
Year 2: Last week Leyton was awarded a Headteacher’s award for super work in reading 

comprehension. Ashton gained an award for amazing work in writing and using joined up 
handwriting and Mylor achieved an award for being a super friend, caring for others and 
being patient. 

 
Year 3: Last week's Headteacher award went to Mark. Mark had an amazing week in English. We 

have been writing a non-chronological report on the Roman Army. Mark sometimes finds 
writing tricky but he worked really hard and persevered with his writing independently.  He 
has also been progressing through the levels on Numbots independently and when stuck 
on a tricky level, again, he persevered. Well done Mark, great self-regulating behaviour.  

The award also went to the WHOLE CLASS for their outstanding behaviour on our trip to 
Truro Museum. The children participated in a Roman workshop where they held and looked 
at real artefacts. They handled the delicate artefacts with lots of care. They were able to 
answer questions related to their previous learning about Stone Age and Rocks. The lady in 
charge of the workshop declared "what a class!" as she was so impressed with their 
knowledge, listening skills and behaviour. Again, Year 3, Mrs Campbell, Miss Mansfield and 
Miss Thomas are extremely proud of you all!  

Year 4: Sophia - She got a special mention from our Cornish Pirates rugby coach this week for the 
most improved progress.  Well done Sophia!  Keep up the super skills progression. 
Lola - For improving her confidence in Maths this week.  We know you can do the work 
but it was great to see you being confident when completing your work.  Keep up the 
good work Lola. 

 
Year 5: Dylan - for not only creating a brilliant piece of artwork, but also for listening and therefore 

understanding the concept too. 
Kira - for a brilliant week in maths, which culminated in well-laid out workings making her problem 
solving much easier to follow. Well done! 
 

Year 6: A whole class award this week.  Year 6 have been amazing this week and taken the pressure 
of SATs in their stride.  We also had a wonderful day at Goss Moor on Friday.  As always, 
the class did us proud. 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Golden Tickets 
 

Reception:  Brooke for great reading the Biff, Chip and Kipper books. 
Year 1:  Riley for really good phonics. 
Year 2:  Ella for being organised and starting work straight away. 
Year 3:  Marshall for 8/8 in RWI spellings. 
Year 4:  Jake for completing a row of diddi-dots. 
Year 5:  Jenson for using expanding noun phrase. 
Year 6:  Ethan for reading quietly. 

Change of email addresses 
 

Truro and Penwith Academy Trust have aligned email addresses within the academy so therefore if you 
need to contact the school, you will need these email addresses: 
 
Mr Walden: head@roche.tpacademytrust.org 
Mrs George: roche@tpacademytrust.org 
Mrs Batten: reception@roche.tpacademytrust.org 
Mrs Carlin: hcarlin@roche.tpacademytrust.org 
 
Please start using the above email addresses now.  Any emails to the old addresses will be forwarded for 
a few weeks, but will stop. 
 
During testing of the new emails, unfortunately they have gone into ‘Junk’ folders.  Please add the emails 
into your contacts under ‘trusted senders’ so emails reach you. 
 
Thank you for your patience during the transition. 

 
 

 

 

 

Year 6 Lighthouse DT Project 

Year 6's DT challenge was to design and make a model of an 

automated lighthouse.  The class rose to the challenge and the end 

products were fantastic with everyone meeting the design brief! The 

models were judged by Lawrence, the lighthouse attendant at The 

Lizard Lighthouse.  The decision was tough but after speaking with 

his colleagues, they decided that Jacob and Harry's model lighthouse 

was the winner! Here they are with their model and with their prize 

of an ornamental lighthouse they can keep forever Well done to 

Harry and Jacob and to all of Year 6 for a brilliant DT project. 
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Lost Property 
 

Next Thursday (26th May) all lost un-named property will be taken 
into the playground for parents/carers to look through and take. 
 
Thank you to Caitlin and Esme who went through all of the jumpers 
etc looking for names and returning the labelled ones to their 
rightful owners. 
 

We cannot stress enough – please 
put your child’s name in their 

clothing. 
 
 
  

   

Well done to Seth and Delilah for taking the poorly bird we found at 

school to the vets with Miss Searle!  Fingers crossed for a speedy 

recovery thanks to your quick work. 

 

 

Class Photographs 
 

Whole class photographs are being taken 
next Tuesday.  Details on how to order 
will be on next week’s newsletter. 

 

 

We are unable to let dogs on-site 

during our jubilee picnic party (please 

see poster below). Please do not 

bring dogs to school on this day. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Non-Uniform 
Children and staff are invited to come to school 
dressed in red, white and blue next Friday as part 
of our Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations.  
They can dress as Royalty too! 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Trips 
 

Increasingly, consent forms for trips are not being completed before the due date which is usually 2-3 days before 
the trip.  Please endeavour to complete your child’s consent forms on Parent Pay by the allotted date (this is always 
on the cover letter).   
 
We need to get paperwork together for the trip and school packed lunches (if applicable) for the trip need to be 
ordered and made.  Unfortunately, we have had occasions where we have had to withdraw the school packed lunch 
offer due to the kitchen not knowing who needs one until too late in the day. 
 
Please note that if forms have not been completed and we can’t get hold of you, your child will not be able to go 
on their trip. 
 
Thank you for your co-operation. 

Online Activities to do with your child (E-Safety) 
 

https://www.bbc.com/ownit 
Own it covers everything from online privacy and avoiding malware, through to dealing 
with everyday dilemmas children face online, as well as having fun. Quick links to charities 
and organisations like Childline, whose phone lines and online chat can provide urgent 
support should children need it, will also be available. 
 
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/esafety-news/new-e-safety-app-for-parents-and-
children/ 
An interactive online safety app designed to help parents talk about online safety issues 
with their children, and to ensure that they make smart choices to stay safe online. Free to 
download for Apple. 
 
https://beinternetawesome.withgoogle.com/en_us/interland 
This is an adventure-packed online game that makes learning about internet safety 
interactive and fun. In Interland, children can learn about avoiding badly-behaved hackers, 
phishers, and bullies by practicing the skills that they need to be confident online explorers. 
 
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/band-runner/ 
Band Runner is a fun interactive game that helps 8-10 year olds learn how to stay safe from 
risks they might encounter online. 
 
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/playlikeshare/ 
This is a three-episode animation for 8-10 year olds helps them to learn how to spot 
pressuring and manipulative behaviour online and to stay safe from other risks they might 
encounter online. 
 
https://www.childnet.com/young-people/4-11-year-olds/ 
Five tips from Childnet about staying safe online plus links to other videos and games for 
primary age children. 
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